ROGER YARWOOD PLANNING CONSULTANT LTD.

Wheatley Barn, Wheatley Road, Matlock, DE4 2FF
Telephone: 01629732450    Email: roger.yarwood@hotmail.co.uk

Miss Sue Long
Economy, Transport and Environment Department

County Hall,

Matlock
DE4 3AG                                                                                  15 December 2015
Dear Sue,

Proposed Dwelling at 113 Derby Road, Belper - Your ref. HDC/SL/CR/28555

I have been asked by the applicant to assist in seeking to resolve the objections you have raised to the above application. Whilst I understand your concerns, I consider that adequate visibility can be achieved at the proposed access. 
I have undertaken a measured survey and attach my drawing K.15.01. A speed survey has also been commissioned and the results are enclosed. The survey confirms that the average speed of approaching traffic from the south is 24.5 mph and from the north,  27.3 mph.
All the frontages of properties on either side of the application site are open forecourts allowing visibility across those frontages. Any attempt by owners to erect fences or other obstructions to visibility would be subject to control by the planning authority. So the visibility splays I have indicated on my survey drawing are secure. The only obstruction to visibility is a tree in the Becksitch Lane frontage of No. 119 Derby Road but, as my survey shows, the obstruction to visibility is not so extensive as to obscure an approaching car. 
On this basis, I hope you will be able to withdraw your recommendation of refusal.

Yours sincerely,

Roger Yarwood
A. R.  Yarwood,  DipTP,  MRTPI,  Chartered  Town  Planner


